## St. James United Church Life and Work, June 3, 2018

**We offer our condolences to** the family and friends of Barbara Moore who passed away on May 25. Her funeral service took place from St. James last Wednesday.

We offer our condolences to Joy, Trevor and Robin Bartlett, their families and friends, on the passing of Joy's beloved husband, Dr. Donald Bartlett on May 27, with his funeral service from St. James last Thursday.

We offer our condolences to Judy Dale whose daughter, Lori Danielle Follett, passed away on May 27. A family service took place from Carnell's Funeral home yesterday.

## We gratefully acknowledge the following donations: to the 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Painting and Carpet Cleaning Fundraiser:

- \*in loving memory of Dr. Donald Bartlett from Maxine Ivory;
- \*in loving memory of loved ones from George & Jean White;
- \*in loving memory of parents Leah & Lewis Bursey and brother Gordon Bursey from Doug & Joan Bursey.

**to the Cemetery Fund** in loving memory of Capt. Walter Blackwood from daughter Lorna Jamieson.

**to the Bethany Danielle Pike Memorial Camp Fund** in loving memory of Bethany from Fred & Pam Earle.

to the Youth Ministries Fund in loving memory of parents Marg & Ted Giannou and brother Bruce Giannou from Karen Giannou.

**Tickets are now available** for purchase from our Church Office for our Diamond Anniversary Celebration on Saturday, November 17 at 6 for 6:30pm in the Auditorium. Cost is \$25 per ticket.

**Please contact Emma** House if you are interested in participating in our summer music program; emmalcclark@gmail.com or 709-764-1393.

## Tomorrow, Monday, May 28:

- \*11am NIA (No Impact Aerobics) with Elaine Dunphy. \$5 drop-in fee; seniors welcomed and encouraged;
- \*4:30pm Beginner Quilting with Susan continues.

**Senior's Worship Service with Communion,** Wednesday, June 6 at 2pm, followed by a time of fellowship with tea, coffee and some sweet treats. Please contact the church office if you need transportation. (722-1881, ext. 200)

Youth Ministries and the CE Committee invite you to a soup lunch celebrating the 93rd anniversary of the United Church and our Sunday school and Youth Groups' summer closing next Sunday following the 11am service. The cost is as usual a donation towards the St. James Youth Ministries.

Minute for Mission: Our gifts for M&S support the long standing ministry of St. Columbia House, a community ministry supporting those who are living on the margins of Montreal. This ministry celebrated its 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary in 2017. From its beginnings as a place that only provided hot meals, to its current status as a leader in changing public policy in Montreal, St. Columbia House has changed many lives. It is now an organization n the cutting edge of emerging needs and innovative responses through its environmental programming including community gardening where participants develop their own balcony gardens, and beekeeping programs that allow participants to learn how to interact with bees at the ministry's rooftop beehive. In partnership with United Church Ministries, Montreal City Mission & Montreal Presbytery Justice & Global Ecumenical Relations Committee, St Columbia House has also created the Green Church Project to engage ministries in its ecological practices. Together through our M&S support, we can celebrate with St. Columbia House all the lives that have been transformed & look ahead to innovations for the future.

**George Street UC:** \* This evening at 7:30: The St. John's Choir 'Sing Into Spring' concert. Tickets are \$20 each. All are welcome. \*Wednesday, June 6: The George Street UC annual Flipper Dinner. Take out at 5pm, sit in at 5:30. Tickets are \$25.00, available from 726-8775, or 364-3977.

**Summer Student Employment** during July and August at the UC Conference Office: if you are interested in being considered, please email or drop off a résumé to unitedchurch@nfld.net by next Thursday, June 7.

Generous Helping Backyard Benefit for Bridges To Hope on Saturday, June 16, 6-11:30pm. For full details on this and their Smart Snack Program Fundraiser, please visit www.bridgestohope.ca or call 722-9225

Observer renewals: Please contact Barry Cutler (newfie\_1\_ca@yahoo,ca or 364-3450) to renew your subscription for another year; cost is \$25. To begin a subscription, please return this form to the church office by Monday, June 11. The Observer: I would like to receive a subscription to The United Observer through the St. James United Church-NL Group Plan at the price of \$25 per year. Payment enclosed. Name:

Address:	City:	Province:
Postal Code	Phone #·	